Hearing on August 6, 2008  opened at 8:00 pm

DEP # 93-0302 - NOI, James McDonald, 1059 Mason Road. Septic replacement, Ross Associates

Steve Sears from Ross Associates appeared to present the project.  

New Cover to NOI without reference to the Ashburnham bylaw.

Green card return receipts and newspaper notification were submitted.

Board of Health issued a requirement for replacement of the system.

Site visit was conducted on July 19, 2008 with Cathy, Tim and Bob in attendance.

58 ft from the edge of wetlands to the proposed system.

New tank will be put in place and old tank will be filled in.

Poly barrier around the leach field.

Well is less than 100 ft from the well, but more than 50.

The location of the proposed system is the best possible location.  

There were wood chips around the house and it appears that the owner has been making pathways for their 4 wheelers with the wood chips – some of which go through the wetlands.  An order will be included to mark the edge of wetlands and remove the wood chips from the wetlands.  It might be difficult to enforce.  Request that Ross Associates and Ashby Board of Health will make owner aware of the impact of prior actions and importance of compliance.

Hearing was closed at 8:20pm

